
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
Sent via e-mail   
 
 
 

Our Ref: MGLA270421-1598 
 

19 May 2021 
 
 
Dear , 
 
Thank you for your request for information which the Old Oak and Park Royal Development 
Corporation (OPDC) received on 25 April 2021. You asked the OPDC to release data related 
to the Schedule 17 Old Oak Common Lane Cycle Study Report (20/04/2020). 
 
From our assessment, it is clear that we will not be able to answer your request without 
further clarification.  
 

• Firstly, I would like to check what you mean by ‘data’ as it can be read two ways. We 
need to know whether you are only interested in any data sets/figures/research 
related to the report/workshops, or whether you are asking for ‘all information’ 
including communications such as emails. You talk about ‘internal and external’ data 
so it seems more likely that you are interested in the broader interpretation 
including all communications. However, please confirm so that we can search 
appropriately. 

• Where you talk about ‘the subject of the report’ this could be interpreted in various 
ways – anything to do with the specific content and involvement in the cycle study 
report relating to the specific application 20/0011/HS2OPDC; anything to do with 
OPDC’s involvement in the delivery of a safe cycle route along Old Oak Common 
Lane. However, please be aware that a very broad interpretation is likely to attract a 
refusal under EIR Regulation 12(4)(b). 

• I note that you also quote paragraph 1.1.5 specifically, so if the focus of your request 
is the workshops mentioned and any information pertaining to the workshops, 
please do make this clear. We are confident this information could be located and 
extracted. 

Once you have clarified your request, we will be able to begin to process your request. 
Under section 1(3) of the Freedom of Information Act, a public authority need not comply 
with a request unless any further information reasonably required to locate the information 
is supplied.  
 

https://dictionary.cambridge.org/dictionary/english/data


     

 

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please write to info@opdc.london.gov.uk 
quoting the reference at the top of this letter. 

 
Yours sincerely  

 
 

Director of Planning 
 
If you are unhappy with the way the OPDC has handled your request, you may complain 
using the OPDC’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, via 
info@opdc.london.gov.uk 
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